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Date: September 4, 2020 

Submitted by: Finance and Technology Department – Financial Services Division 

Subject: Funding Source for COVID-19 Related Temporary Slow Zone and Road 

Reallocation Projects 

 

At the Regular Council meeting held on July 28, 2020, Council considered a report dated 

June 24, 2020 from the Engineering and Operations Department – Infrastructure Engineering 

Services Division regarding Potential COVID-19 Related Temporary Slow Zone and Road 

Reallocation Projects (Attachment 1) and passed the following resolution: 

 

RC20/303 

THAT the temporary slow zones on St. George Street between Buller Street and 

Albert Street be implemented until the end of summer 2021 unless conditions and 

monitoring indicate that temporary changes are no longer providing benefit as 

recommended in the report dated June 24, 2020 from the Engineering and Operations 

Department – Infrastructure Engineering Services Division regarding Potential COVID-19 

Related Temporary Slow Zone and Road Reallocation Projects; 

 

AND THAT staff continue to monitor traffic and active transportation activity in case it 

warrants further consideration of road reallocation projects or additional slow zones; 

 

AND THAT the up to $9,000 required to implement the temporary slow zones and related 

communication plans be forwarded to the Finance Committee to identify a funding source. 

 

The up to $9,000 required to implement the temporary slow zones and related communication 

plans is now before the Finance Committee for identification of a funding source.  Staff 

recommend the Capital Asset Reserve – Transportation Envelope as a funding source. 

 

The recommended resolution is: 

 

THAT the up to $9,000 required to implement the temporary slow zones and related 

communication plans be funded from the Capital Asset Reserve – Transportation 

Envelope as recommended in the memo dated September 4, 2020 from the Finance 

and Technology Department – Financial Services Division regarding Funding Source 

for COVID-19 Related Temporary Slow Zone and Road Reallocation Projects. 

 

Attachment: 

1. Report dated June 24, 2020 regarding Potential COVID-19 Related Temporary Slow 

Zone and Road Reallocation Projects. 
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Report Approval Details 

Document Title: Funding Source for COVID-19 Related Temporary Slow Zone and 

Road Reallocation Projects.docx 

Attachments: - Attachment 1 - Report dated 2020 06 24 re Potential COVID-19 

Related Temporary Slow Zone and Road Reallocation Projects.pdf 

Final Approval Date: Sep 8, 2020 

 

This report and all of its attachments were approved and signed as outlined below: 

Tracey Takahashi for Dorothy Shermer, Corporate Officer - Sep 6, 2020 - 7:23 PM 

Paul Rockwood, General Manager of Finance and Technology - Sep 7, 2020 - 10:24 AM 

Tim Savoie, City Manager - Sep 8, 2020 - 9:12 AM 


